
I urge you to not pass Bill 3063. So much is at stake. I worry for our state. If this passes not only is this 
violating so many families but it is guaranteed we will be a sicker state. If you are for this bill you are not 
for us as a people. Parents deserve respect as they do what’s best for their family. I would like to see our 
health care professionals more informed and equally aware of the risks.  
 
I once was pro vaccination. And that solely on my blind trust of my doctor. After doing my own research 
and discovering the risks and harms that my doctor said never existed it was hard to trust the system. As 
a mother of multiples I was able to see the increase in health of my children once we stopped. The 
children that have less vaccinations have greater immune systems and are never sick. And my children 
that have been are the first ones sick or the only ones that get sick. We went from fevers and throwing 
up multiple times a month and eczema spells where my daughter couldn’t touch anything but water 
without breaking into a rash .. to super healthy and thriving children.  
 
It’s a daily occurrence watching kids who are constantly sick. Mothers that are questioning why their 
kids are ALWAYS sick. Ear infections, fevers, eczema, seizures, body inflammations, food allergies.. the 
list goes on forever it seems. We need to look out for our overall health and that is not possible with 
injections. But with good hygiene and nutrition will we be a healthy herd. Voting yes means you have 
done zero research and that you are blindly sold out.  
 
Listen to these parents who KNOW their children.  
 
Listen to these parents who tirelessly research to know and do better. 
 
Listen to these parents who WISH they would have known better and lost a child.  
 
I urge you to vote NO.  
 
 
Thank you for listening to everyone. 
 
Courtney Flanigan 
 
 
 
 


